Walkersville Historical Society 
MINUTES

Tuesday, April 24th, 2018
6:30 pm – 8:00 pm
Meeting Location: Walkersville Public Library
In Attendance:

Bob Hellmuth

Leah Fleming

Bonnie Leins

Chris Leins
Greeting/Pledge of Allegiance
Old Business
Use of old library building
If the new school to be located behind the existing middle school is approved, the feeling is that the school system will take the library so they can have access.  The town won’t currently allow access the new property via Maryland Street.  We have submitted our request and will wait to hear back from the county regarding its plans.
Potential Events for Club Members
· Member trip to Woodsboro mill
Bob will reach out to Jason regarding a possible date.
· Joint Walkersville/Woodsboro Historical meeting
Bonnie will reach out to Christine (Woodsboro) to firm up a date for late spring.
· Hobo presentation

Bob is going to resume work on his presentation with an eye toward having it completed for a fall event.

New Business
Woodsboro Walkersville Times
The article on the Walkersville water system was very good.  Bonnie is currently working on an article focusing on the economics of the railroad and development that came with it.
Meeting Speaker

Marianne Urban has arranged for Tanya Ramsburg to give a presentation on the Harris House/Heritage Farm Park at the May meeting.  The public is welcome to attend.  The Ramsburgs lived in the Harris Farm and Tanya will tell us what her life was like on the farm.  Bob will ask Marianne to check and see if Tanya has old photos or momentos that she can bring with her.
Work Sessions – Outside of meetings

There was discussion about conducting work sessions separate from the regular meetings to do research or work on society projects to keep things interesting. The group was asked to come to the next meeting with suggestions.

Bob suggested contacting Marianne to see if there was a way to get the railroad to take us down to where MacLeers was.  Bob was thinking of using a ‘sprinter’ and going down for a walk-around; not a full excursion. Insurance might be a hindrance. All that’s left that you can see are the brick lime kilns. Once you get down there, you can see the foundation of houses.   This would be a private tour. There is apparently a stone monument for the station indicating where MacLeers once stood. We’d like to visit before the vegetation gets too thick.  Bob will talk with Jimmy Stup in case it’s his property. We may be able to just drive out.
Similar to what has already been done for the town of Walkersville, Leah suggested that we might use the historic maps of the area and see which buildings outside the town boundaries are still in existence. We could then conduct deed searches and trace the provenance of those properties. We could meet with the current residents to see what they might know of the people that lived there and share our information with them.  Who knows; we might find additional Society members or at least make more people feel a little more invested in our town and the Glade Valley area!

Christkindlmarkt

Assuming that the Christkindlmarkt would become an annual event, the Society purchased a St. Nicholas costume which fits Bob well.  Special thanks to Bonnie for making the purchase.  

We are also creating a Facebook page for the event that is separate from the Society’s page.  We discussed the Society’s sponsorship of the 2018 event. All agreed but decided that we should hear from the majority of the group before making a final decision. The Society’s St. Nicholas display will be located in front of the United Methodist Church. 

At a previous meeting, selling sauerkraut was discussed.  The thought is that this was a good idea if it was being made by our members but that it would be a tough money-maker if we have to purchase it from another provider even if doing so at cost. 
History Discussion/Activity

Bonnie received email from Steven Winebrener Elliott. He was researching his family and was looking for someone that might know about some of the graves and farms of the Winebreners. Bonnie did some research and found a George A. Winbrener (d 1866), a Christian and a Philip. George was on the 1856 map and was listed as a farmer.  He lived near the Harris’s and Cromwells. The value of his real estate was considerable. The members perused the old maps and conducted some further research during the meeting and discovered that the Winbrener farm appears to be next to Bob’s house.  Bonnie will send Mr. Elliott what we found and he can take it from there.

Membership
Sadly, Marianne Urban indicated that she is resigning her position as Treasurer and is leaving the Society.  We will need someone to act as Treasurer. Bob has someone in mind that might be willing to accept the role.

Future Meetings

If we are going to add special projects to be worked on apart from our meetings, it was suggested that we consider moving to bi-monthly or even quarterly meetings instead of meeting each month.  We could use email to update the group about what projects we’re working on and would retain the right to hold additional meetings on an ad hoc basis should the need arise.

Other Business
Treasurer Report
Marianne was not in attendance but sent an update via email.  Tax return has been prepared and submitted.

Walkersville Southern Railroad Train Museum 
Marianne was not in attendance.
Monocacy Archeological Society 
George Evans was not in attendance.  Bob mentioned that C Burr Artz hosted a talk about the Rosenstock site. Bob’s friend, Pam was at one of the digs in 1992 where they found an infant burial. This one was high above the river without a palisade.  There were sweat lodges near each other, bone fishhooks, etc. You can google Rosenstock and there is a pdf of the site and a report.
ASM Annual Spring Symposium, Sat, April 28, 8:30 am – 3:30 pm, 100 Community Pl, Crownsville, MD 21032, USA

George was not in attendance to provide more detail.
Adjournment
Bonnie motioned to adjourn; Bob seconded. All were in favor.  Meeting ended 7:53 pm.

